
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Ref: 17.WW.0422 
 
_________________________________________________________________________ 
 
The submissions on this file and the Inspector's report were considered at 
an initial Board Meeting held on August 10th 2016 at which point the case 
was deferred for further consideration.  
 
At a subsequent Board meeting held on 28th October 2016, the Board 
decided, generally in accordance with the Inspector’s report and 
recommendation, as follows: 
 
To direct the licensing authority to: 
 
Amend conditions 1.10, 1.14 and 6.2, and to 
 
Attach conditions 1.16, 1.17, 1.18, and 2.2 
 
of the licence, generally in accordance with the Inspector’s recommendation 
for the Reasons and Considerations set out below. In completing the case, 
the Board adopted the Appropriate Assessment screening carried out by the 
Inspector. 
 

REASONS AND CONSIDERATIONS 
 
Having regard to the location of the site, nature and scale of the discharge 
and the surface water management systems in place at the site, it is 
considered that the requirement for appropriate flow monitoring and 
sampling, as set out in the licence issued by Meath County Council, is both 
necessary and appropriate in the interests of orderly development and 
environmental protection.  It is also considered that the amended conditions 
in relation to visual checks, spill kits, and defrayment of licensing authority 
costs, are reasonable and necessary for the protection of the environment 
and the orderly administration of the licence.  
 
Amended Conditions 1.10, 1.14 and 6.2 to be drafted as per Inspector’s 
recommendation. 
 
 
 
Board Member _________________________  Date: 28th October 2016 
   Conall Boland 
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